


MEMORANDUM

TO: Kentucky State Board of Elections, Michael G. Adams, Chair
FROM: Brian D. Smith, Chair, Hardin County Board of Elections
DATE: January 23, 2024

RE: Hardin County 2024 Primary Election Plan

Attached you will find a copy of the 2024 Primary Election Plan for Hardin County. In our plan,
we have added an addit’~-~1 location for Early No Excuse Voting. In November 2023, we saw
nearly 29% of voters use early voting. Hardin Countians like this option and use it. This third
site, located in Glendale will help provide easy access for voters in the southern portion of
Hardin County. This will also be helpful to future workers at the BlueOvalSK battery plant
currently under construction in Glendale. When I took office as Clerk in January 2023, we only
had one location for Early No Excuse voting, now we offer three.

For Primary Election Day, we are offering fifteen locations, up from just twelve last year. In
2022, Hardin County only offered ten locations. I have increased our number of locations with
each election and [ am proud to offer my citizens a 50% increase in locations. Additionally, our
plan calls for more clerk stations at most of our locations to allow us to increase capacity to
quickly get voters checked in and handed their ballot. As you review this plan, I hope you will
take in consideration, both the increase in locations and increase in capacity. This was
developed based on feedback I received directly from my constituents.

Included in this packet is a map of Hardin County with our locations marked. If you are
unfamiliar with Hardin County, it may look like we have some gaps. Let me help you
understand those areas. In southern Hardin County is an area known as White Mills. From this
area it is only an eight-minute drive to Lakewood Elementary School. I am confident we can
serve this area from that site. There is also a gap in the area of Howevalley. We have spent a lot
of time looking at this area. The only government owned building is the KY 86 Fire
Department, which is unfit for a polling location. It doesn’t meet any of the basic ADA
requirements for a vote center. From Howevalley, a voter is either 13 miles from James T Alton
Middle School, or 10 miles from the vote centers at Meeting Creek or Cecilia Valley School (a
newly added site). We are confident that we have adequately ensured accessible locations to all
voters in Hardin County.


































































